
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Around 300 visitors enjoyed a lovely afternoon at the Ringmore Summer Fayre on Bank Holiday 

Monday, held for the first time in Ian Morgan’s field at the top of the village. Photos MWP 

 

 
10 WI Meeting Stories from the Home Front WI Hall 

7.30pm 

RINGMORE DIARY DATES 

Short Mat Bowls: Monday evenings from October 7.30pm 

Tuesday: Table Tennis, Parish Room 8.00pm 

September 

4 

12 

15 

19 

22 

24 
17 

PCC Meeting , Parish Room, 10.30am 

Film Mr Hollands Opus, Parish Room, 7.30pm 

Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm 

Parish Room Spring Clean 10.00am 

WI Group meeting, Loddiswell 

19 

Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

WI Meeting, Board Games with wine! WI Hall, 
7.30pm 

Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm 

Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.0pm 

The Filling Station, Bigbury Memorial Hall. 
7.30pm 

November 

October 

2 Parish Room Committee Meeting 10.00am 

7 

Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall, 12.00 - 2.00pm 

4 Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall, 12.00 - 2.00pm 

6 Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

14 WI Meeting Mercy Ships Pat Dolby, 7.30pm 

16 Film, Journeys End, Parish Room, 7.30pm 

19 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm 

Ringmore Parish Newsletter 

September 
Edited by David Deadline for October, 25th Sep 



 

 

 

 

The Dolphin Inn, Kingston 

01548 810314 

Welcome to the Dolphin Inn. We serve a 
selection of home cooked meals using local 
produce, have Cask Marque accredited 
real ales and offer bed and breakfast 
accommodation in a traditional building 
opposite the pub. 

 

 

 

This is a great village pub with a warm 
welcome to all. 



Village Transport Scheme 

Please remember, if you need a car 

and driver to get you to hospital or the 

dentist, then phone Sally on 810547 

or Rosemary on 810253. 

From the Editor………. 
Welcome to the September 2019 issue of the 
newsletter. 

 
The weather for our Village Fayre on Bank Holiday 
Monday was excellent and set the scene for a most 
successful event, held for the first time on Ian 
Morgans’ field at the top of the village. We are 
very grateful to him for allowing us to use the 
field and with more than 300 people on site we 
certainly needed that big space. 

 
A huge thank you to all who attended and joined in 
the fun and all of the organisers, stand holders, 
raffle ticket sellers, games hosters and so on! 

 
Ron Williams tells me that we raised just over 
£2,500 on the day; a brilliant result. Most of that 
money will go to the church building fund and will 
help us to maintain All Hallows for us and future 
generations. Thanks are due to many of you who 
spent money on the day. 

 
And many people have attended All Hallows during 
this summer. Following on from Danni and Oli in 

July, we had the wedding of Bobbi Hammond and 
Mel Parker on 17th August. Once again the church 
was full for this event and it is lovely to see the 
wedding party outside the church in the photo on 
page 10. 

 
Sadly, early in August Jane Stevenson passed away 
and the church was once more filled with family 
and friends for a thanksgiving service in her name 
on 29th August. The service began with two pieces 
of music; one for violin and one for saxophone 
played beautifully by members of the family ~ 
Sarah and Evie Maya. 

 
So if you doubt the necessity of all the money 
raising activities to keep the church in good 
condition, the services over this summer 
demonstrate that this building is such an integral 
part of the village and village life that we must 
never allow it to fall into decay. 

 
If you have any comments or suggestions to make 
then contact me at ringmorenews@gmail.com or by 
telephone to 811212. 

David 

 

Friday Bus Service 

Departs Challaborough 09.40 

Departs Ringmore 09.56 

Arrives Plymouth 10.49 

Departs Plymouth 13.30 

Arrives Ringmore 14.34 

Arrives Challaborough 14.38 

 

 
Ringmore First Aid Responder - In an emergency call 999 then any of us. 

Lizzie Andrews 01548 810615 Karen Purdy 01548 810382 

Jane Reynolds 01548 811218 Debbie Mercy 01548 811276 

Andi King 01548 811210 Emily Bohnet 01548 811210 

 

 
 

  

The newsletter is edited by David. Please 

ensure you use the Ringmore News email 

Below and not personal email addresses. If you 

have any news views, jokes, interesting articles, 

recipes, book reviews, or something to 

celebrate or share please send this to: 

ringmorenews@gmail.com, David 811212 

All opinions expressed in this newsletter are 

those of individual writers, and not necessarily 

those of the Editor. The Parish Council does not 

guarantee or accept liability for any literature, 

advertised goods or services. They have not 

inspected or made checks regarding suppliers. 

The Editor’s decision is final. 

THE DEFIBRILLATOR is at No 8 Crossways (Andi and Emily’s) on the right hand side of the wall 

as you face the front door. There is also one at Challaborough Shop and at Holywell Stores 

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


SUNDAY CHURCH SERVICES IN SEPTEMBER 
 

 Aveton Gifford 
11.00 am 

Bigbury 
11.00 am 

Kingston 
9.30 am 

Modbury 
9.30 am 

Ringmore 
9.30 am 

 

1st 

 

Sunday Worship 
 

Communion* 
 

Communion 
 

Communion 
 

Sunday Worship 

 

6th 

 

Communion 

 

Sunday Worship 

 

Sunday Worship 

Communion* 
(8 am) 

 

All Age Service 

 

Communion 

 

15th 

 

Communion 
 

Sunday Worship 
Communion 

(11 am) 

 

Communion 
 

Village Service 

 

22nd 

 

Sunday Worship 

 

Communion 

 

Sunday Worship 

Sunday Worship 
 

Living Room 
(6 pm) 

 

Communion* 

 

29th 

 Team 
Communion 
(10.30 am) 

   

 

* Service in traditional language. 

 
REMEMBERING TO SAY ‘THANK YOU’ 
Joyce Howitt 

 
‘Thank you’ is one of the first words that we learn to say as children, and possibly one of the first words we forget to 
say as Christians.  Often our prayers are littered with the word ‘please’, but sparse on the words ‘thank you’ as we ask 
God for this, that, and the next thing. But when he answers our requests, how often do we remember to say ‘thank 
you’? 

There is a story about the vicar of a small seacoast town, who at the end of each year, used to write a report in the 
parish magazine of what had happened during the year. One year his parishioners noticed an unusual entry, for 
among the facts and figures about the church membership, there was an entry which said, ‘nine missing at sea’. 
They were puzzled about this, because they couldn’t remember even one person, let alone nine, being lost at sea, so 
someone asked the vicar what this meant.  He replied that during the year eleven people had asked for prayers for 
family members who were going to sea to be included in the intercessions. And he said that since only two of these 
people had later expressed thanks to God for the safe return of their loved ones, he was assuming that the other nine 
were still missing at sea.  He said that few of us would dream of not saying ‘thank you’ to someone for a kindness 
they had done, so why should it be any different when it comes to God? 

The hymn ‘Now thank we all our God’, was written during the 30 Years War when its author, Martin Rinkhart, was 
conducting as many as 40 funerals a day for the victims of the war and the plague. And in spite of his own personal 
sorrow in losing his wife, he had still been able to give thanks to God for all the wonders of life.  Just as Henry Francis 
Lyte, the author of the hymn ‘Abide with Me’ had written his hymn ‘Praise my Soul the King of Heaven’ even although 
he had been suffering with ill health for much of his life. 

There are many different ways of saying ‘Thank You’ to God, ranging from prayer, to worship and to loving and caring 
for others – thanking Him for his countless blessings and for listening to us when we pray to Him for ourselves and for 
others. 

Joyce 
 

Vicar: The Revd Matt Rowland (830260: every day except (normally) Saturday) 

Readers: Joyce Howitt (01364 73093), Michael Tagent (810520) 
Website: www.modburyteam.org 

http://www.modburyteam.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
at least ten people are praying. These will be Mary Wilson 
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  Prayer Chain 

 

From time to time, most of us feel the need for prayer (whether 

or not we go to church). If anyone has a prayer request, they 

can phone one of the numbers below and give details of the 

request (as much or as little detail as they wish). That person 

will then phone the next person on the list and so on - ensuring 

Summer Fayre 830280, Gill Tomlin 810028, Sally Errett 810547, Yvonne Turpin 

A very successful summer fayre on Bank Holiday Monday raised 810798, Alison Wynne-Powell 810407, Sally Ness 810639, Drina 

more than £2,500, most of which will support maintenance of Williams 810405. Rosemary Wilson 810211 & Jenny Williams 

All Hallows. This is a great result and testament to the very hard    810851. 

work of the committee and all the volunteers. 

Kingsbridge Foodbank 

Church repair and maintenance 

The application for approval of our plans for the new heating Your support for the Foodbank has been considerable – well 

system has been approved in principle. We are now in a period  done and hopefully we can continue this good work for the rest 

of consultation and there is a notice about this in the porch and of the year. The FOODBANK is here to help people in crisis in 

on the church noticeboard. As things stand at present I believe and around Kingsbridge. A container is placed in the Church 

we should be able to have work started by the end of October.     Porch for items to be placed in which will be taken to the 

Foodbank   every   Thursday   morning.   They   are   currently 

Services in August welcoming donation of many types of non-perishable items 

(except Baked Beans and Tea), toiletries such as Toothpaste, 

During August we enjoyed a visit from Kezia McClelland who told brushes and toilet rolls and all types of household cleaning 

us about all the work she has been doing around the world in materials. There is a more detailed list of items on the collection 

support of homeless children and those in desperate poverty. box  in  the  Church  porch.  Please  note,  however,  that  the 

Her  work  has  taken  her  to  countries  riven by  conflict  and foodbank is unable to accept home-produced goods. 

oppression and she is to be congratulated and admired for her 

devotion to this work. Many thanks for your help for our neighbours in need 

 

David Vincent and Jenny Williams, Churchwardens 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Whilst the Ringmore newsletter keeps you up to date with what is happening 

in the parish, there are a lot of events in the surrounding parishes which 

some of you may not be aware of. Bigbury Drums is an email notification 

published by the Bigbury News team every 7 - 10 days. It comprises a stream 

of posters promoting local events in Bigbury, Modbury, Kingston, Ringmore, 

Aveton Gifford and Malborough. 

If you want to be kept informed about what’s going on in our local area then 

do send an email to bigburydrums@gmail.com and you will be added to the 

circulation list. This is, of course, absolutely free! 

mailto:bigburydrums@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

12th 

Crisp and snack bags urgently needed. Any brand 

- any size, including the outer bags of multipacks 
 

I have found a company which recycles these difficult products, but they need 

to be sent in 5kg boxes. That’s a lot of packets! 

Would you please save all your packets and drop them to me when you are passing 

or give me a ring and I will collect them for you. 

Thank you so much. 

Robbie Bristow 01548 810738. Orchard House - opposite the Parish Room 

Shoebox Appeal 

Please may I ask, once more for your support for this 
appeal? By filling a shoebox with gifts you can give such joy 
to a child living in difficult circumstances. In some instances 
these are the first presents they have ever received. 

 

The boxes will be despatched in November, so now is a 
good time to start collecting items to fill them, but please 
only new or nearly new suitable items. A list of suggestions 
and some knitting patterns will be on the notice board in the Church porch for you to take. 

 

Please note; Due to import restrictions, sweets and toothpaste can no longer be included 
in the boxes 

Many thanks for your support 

Alison Wynne-Powell 



 

 



 

 

 

Our second wedding of the summer and the preceding days of rain disappeared so Mr and Mrs Mel and Bobbi 

Parker were able to have such a delightful wedding day. I am grateful to Mike Wynne-Powell for the photos 
 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 

Ringmore Apple Day 
Join the National Trust Rangers and Ringmore Parish 

Council in celebrating the community orchard 

Sunday 13 October 

14:00 - 17:00 

Enjoy an afternoon of activities for all the family to enjoy making 

wildflower crowns, seed bombs, whistle making and more. 

There will be apple tasting, juice making and other apple based 

products to try. 

Please bring along a plastic or glass container if you would like to 

take any juice home. 

 
 

Parking at the National Trust  Ayrmer car park. 
 

 
Event held at Barnford Paddock in the center of Ringmore. 



Please note, there is no meeting in August 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s good to report that the Tearfund lunches are back 

over the autumn and winter. They are held each 

month usually on the first Monday and start this year 

on October 7th. Other dates this year are 4th November and 2ⁿd December. 

Lunches comprise homemade soup and a roll followed by a delicious hot dessert. 

All funds go to the Tearfund charity for their work in fighting poverty throughout 

the world. Lunches are held in the WI hall from 12.00pm to 2.00pm. 

In September we will be 

especially blessed to 

welcome Dr Jeffrey 

Stephenson from St Luke’s 

Hospice, speaking to us as 

an active Christian. 

 

 

“Finding God in Worship” 
South Hams Filling Station 

 

Thursday 19th September @ 7:30pm 

Bigbury Memorial Hall, St Ann’s Chapel 

No advance booking or entry fee is required for this monthly Christian event. 

Don’t miss an amazing evening of worship, praise and an inspirational talk. 



 

Letters to the Editor - write to ringmorenews@gmail.com . 

 

 

 

 
 

******************************************************************************************************************** 

Dear Editor 

John Bracey was a founder member and president of The Building Forum of Devon and Cornwall, a mentor to 

many of the Committee and much respected in the building industry. When he died the Committee decided to 

give a seat to remember him by. 

After initial siting problems Tracey and Conor kindly agreed to have the seat in the garden of The Journey's End 

where John spent many happy hours and it was finally unveiled on Tuesday August 13th. 

The seat is a brilliant memorial to John's unique character with a design by his son Pete which cleverly 

incorporates references to the rocks at Ayrmer Cove,a Fibbonacci helix and a sneaky pair of shorts carved in 

Portland stone, and iroko timber slats with jarrah wood inserts, all reflecting John's love of the area, his interest 

in good craftsmanship woodwork and detailing, his use of mathematics in designing his house and garden, and 

his eccentric clohing. 

The seat is beautifully crafted by Yogi King and a local sculptress. Thank you to The Building Forum for their gift 

which I am sure will be well used and a reminder of one of Ringmore's characters. 

I didn't know that the seat was to be unveiled until the day before so apologise to anyone who would have liked 

to be present. 

Ann Bracey 

 

 

Following the death of my dear wife Jane on 

3rd August I have been overwhelmed by 

countless kind words and messages of 

condolence. Many thanks to all for your 

staunch support. 

James Stevenson. 

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


EXTRAORDINARY MEETINGTUESDAY 13
th  

AUGUST 2019 

7 PM WI HALL RINGMORE 

Councillors Present: 

Jenny Williams (chair), David Vincent, Mike Campbell, John Reynolds, Andi King, Richard 

Baker 
 

Declaration of Interest Draft Minutes 
 

Jenny Williams proximity of own property to the land in question 
 

Minute taker 

Jenny Williams 

Mr A Carson declared an interest. As a Plymouth Councillor he did not vote on the JLP 

because of his interest in the land 

Also present 
 

Applicant Mr A. Carson and members of his family Mr B. Carson & Mr Carson 

Members of the Public 6; 3 requests to speak 

Meeting to consider 
 

366/19/PIP Seagull Fields Land at  SX 654 459 

Objections to the application were raised by 3 members of the community. 

Mr Michael Hammond 

 No infrastructure to support  the build 

 No employment locally. 

 Resulting light pollution from the build. 

 Is there a genuine need for self-build and is this type of development? 

 **Is this type of development covered in the Neighbourhood Development Plan 

currently being written? 

**Councillor Baker stated that no comment could be made on this as it may 

compromise the current work of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 

Mrs Ann Bracey 
 

 Development on this site is inappropriate as it is visible from the AONB 

 No infrastructure  to support the build 

 3 dwellings  opens up the site for further development 



Mr Carson gave a brief history of his early life in Ringmore and his ties with local families 

and the plan that the three proposed dwellings were for local people including family 

members. 

Councillor Reynolds stated that the houses on the plan had been well positioned to ensure 

they did not overlook nearby properties. He expressed serious concerns regarding the 

status of land outlined in blue on the map (0938-BSP) 

Mr Carson stated he was not looking to develop this land at the moment 
 

Councillor Reynolds also raised concerns regarding some of the statements made in the in 

the Design and Access Statement, Visual Impact Statement, &Transport Statement his view 

that some of the statements were ‘disingenuous at best and other were totally incorrect 

such as the statement regarding the safety of the proposed footpath opening on to the 

main thoroughfare from Cockle lane. He reiterated the Council’s concerns regarding the 

future of the additional land 

Councillor Baker identified an issue regarding thee access point on to the main 

thoroughfare and explained in detail how it would not be possible to make this access point 

safe for road users. He also stated that anew road would need to adhere to the current 

highway policies and would therefore include street lighting. Councillor Baker also 

requested information regarding the status of the Mr Carson’s various companies. 

Mr Carson confirmed that the PIP land designated by the red line on the application map 

0938-BSP is registered to TEC Group Holdings Ltd. 

Draft Minutes 
 
 

Mr Carson stated he would get clarification on the points raised and would himself object to 

any proposal for street lighting 

 

Councillor Campbell stated that he had compared the 2017 planning refusal document to 

the current planning proposal. He noted that the current application does not fully address 

the issues raised in the refusal e.g. Protection of the AOND, the Cirl Bunting Conservation 

zone, additional light pollution associated with the proposed access road and transport 

policies indicating the need for street lighting and the intrinsically unsafe nature of the 

access/ egress point. He also raised concerns that the access statement underestimated the 

amount and type of traffic using the main thoroughfare and that the additional housing 

would increase the congestion currently experienced on this road. Also the supporting 

documentation appears to be full of erroneous statements at best mistakes and at worse 

disingenuous. This damages the credibility of the proposal. 



Mr Carson explained that PIP did not require details such as those outlined above and that 

these would be addressed in the technical details application as the planning proposal 

moves through the process. 

Councillor Vincent stated that the design was very positive and welcomed the opportunity 

to have new families in the community. 

Councillor King stated that that he was not unhappy with the design or the proposal but 

was concerned about the potential for them becoming holiday homes.  He asked Mr Carson 

if it was possible to put a Devon Resident clause in so that any ongoing sale would only be 

possible to buyers who had live in Devon for the past 2 years. 

He also reiterated the concern regarding the future of land outlined in blue and whether 

this should be maintained as a green space in some form or other. 

Councillor Reynolds/Councillor Campbell proposed a compromise that it would be possible 

to pass the proposed PIP if certain aspects could be addressed. 

The future of the land outlined in blue, consideration for designating it green space/ village 

amenity/wild area conservation area 

Work with the Councillors and the local community regarding some of the design aspects 

e.g. Ridge height of roof. Continuing protection of Dark Skies access from main 

thoroughfare into the development 

Councillor Reynolds also reiterated the need for the design and access and other 

statements attached to the PIP to be review for accuracy. 

 

Outcome Draft Minutes 
 

It was agreed that Ringmore Parish Council would withhold their refusal/objection to the 

application until Friday 16th August 2019 to allow Mr Carson to consider whether 

withdrawal of the current PIP would be appropriate at this time in favour of closer working 

with the Council and the local community to present acceptable solutions to the significant 

concerns raised. 

 
 

 



 

BIGBURY MEMORIAL HALL 

 

 

CALENDAR   OF  EVENTS  SEPTEMBER  2019 

 

 

Day & Time Activity Organiser Contact no 

 

Mon. 9.30 – 10.10 *Aerobics Jill Gubbins 810651 

10.15 – 11.15 *Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651 

11.20 – noon *Strong & Steady   Jill Gubbins 810651 
(plus tea) 

 

Tues.  17.30 - 19.30 Youth Club Juliette Jackson 810307 

 
Wed. 

 

Thurs.  9.15 – 10.15 *Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651 

10.15 – 10.30 *Bones Bonus   Jill Gubbins 810651 

 

19.30 – 21.30 South Hams Gilbert Snook 810017 

Filling Station 
(3

rd 
Thurs. of month excl. Dec & Aug) 

 

*Jill’s classes are restarting Monday 9
th 

September. 

 

 
September events: Wed. 4

th 
Sept: Bigbury Community Coffee morning 10.30 – 12.00 

in aid of St Luke’s Hospice 

Sunday 8
th 

Sept: Bigbury Garden Produce Show: 10.00am. See posters for further 

details. 

Saturday 21
st 

September : 7.30pm Hungrytown Folk Group. See posters. 

Friday 22
nd 

November: 7.30pm Harbottle and Jonas – see next month for details 

Friday 6
th 

December: Wine tasting – see next month for details. 

 

50/ 100 Club. Promoted by Dane Vanstone. July’s winners were Hilary Vanstone 

(£20) and Rowena Westalott (£10) and August’s were Suzie Owlett (£20) and 

Michael Baker (£10) 

 

 

 

JAZZ AT THE 

FISHERMAN’S 
AVETON GIFFORD 

 

 
"Kingsbridge Jazz Club" is now firmly established at The Fisherman's Rest on the first Tuesday of the month, starting at 7.30pm (doors 

open 6.30). It has become a unique venue, much loved by the many top Jazz Bands who perform there. 

 

We have professional and international musicians who play not only in the UK but around Europe and as far afield as New Orleans - 

some indeed have been granted the freedom of The City of New Orleans. 

 

Come along and enjoy the high standard of live music that you would normally only expect to experience at a large city venue. 

3rd September Jeff Barnhart's Sweet & Hot Quartet ~ 1st October Slide by Slide 
 

www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club  

www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub 

http://www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Useful websites: 

South Hams District Council 
www.southhams.gov.uk 

Devon County Council 
www.devon.gov.uk 

 
Report lost property to police 

www.reportMyloss.com 

 
Report highway problems & faults 

www.devon.gov.uk/road maintenance 
 

 

 

 

Rainfall locally, 

August Actual: 68 mm 
10  Year Low: 123 mm (2013) 

10 Year High: 132 mm (2012) 

10 Year Average: 85 mm 

http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/
http://www.reportmyloss.com/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN THE W.I. HALL, RING- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Julie 
Mobile Hairstylist 

Ladies & Gents 

For an Appointment 

Telephone 01548 810634 



 

A.M. KING & SONS 

Let the Kings make your home a castle 

All aspects of building work and renovations undertaken 

Bespoke double glazed wooden windows and doors 

New kitchens and bathrooms 

Interior and exterior decoration 

We now provide a profile matching service for architrave 

and skirting 

Digger and driver for hire 

 

01548 810892 

01548 811210 

01548 810570 

07855 829936 

amkingandsons@outlook.com 

 
 

 

Domestic & Commercial 

Electrical Contractors 

 
J B S 

John Butler Stonework 

Quality Stonework 

Building & General Maintenance 

Free Estimates 

Efficient Service 

Based in the South Hams 

Over 20 years serving the local area ————————————————— 

Fully NICEIC approved contractor 
John Butler Services 

 Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs 

Tel: (01752) 896183 Hot Water Systems 

Mob: 07971 855852  

or email: Boiler Service and Repairs 

enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz 

 

 

 

Power flushing of central heating systems 

Gas, LPG and Oil 

Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks 
Gas Safe Registered 

Emergency Call Outs 

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091 

mailto:amkingandsons@outlook.com
mailto:enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz


 

MATTHEW BISSEX ARCHITECTURAL DRAWINGS LTD 

PLANNING AND BUILDING REGULATIONS APPLICATIONS 

PLANS DRAWN FOR EXTENSIONS 

LOFT CONVERSIONS, 

CONSERVATORIES, NEW 

BUILD HOUSING, 

LISTED BUILDING APPLICATIONS 

ACCREDITED SAP ASSESSOR 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.mbad.co.uk 

FOR A FREE QUOTE ON PLANS FOR YOUR 

BUILD PROJECT 

CONTACT MATTHEW ON 01761 436861 OR 

MOBILE 07843 286857 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two of the top one-liners from this year’s 

Edinburgh festival 

"Someone stole my antidepressants. Whoever 

they are, I hope they're happy" - Richard Stott 

"I've got an Eton-themed advent calendar, 

where all the doors are opened for me by my 

dad's contacts" - Ivo Graham 

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill at Bowling Green Cross. 
Two ways in: The turning on the bend before the golf course or on 

the Bigbury Village to Challaborough/B-on-S road. 

Turtle Farm Produce 
Winter:  October-Mid March Fri-Sat 

11.00-4.00 
Summer Mid March-End Sept. Wed-Sat 

10.00-6.00 

Plants – Many Shrubs &Climbers 
“HOME PRODUCED” Pork, & Lamb , 

Free Range Eggs , Marmalades & Chutneys, 
Wild Bird Food,Seasonal Vegetables & 

Potatoes 
 

Phone evenings 01548 810923. We can Deliver 

http://www.mbad.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

POST OFFICE OPEN MON—FRI 9am to 5pm 

 

Special Offers Available 4
th 

September to 1
st 

October 

Nescafe 300g  £5.00 

Azera Americano100g  £2.84 

Andrex 9pk   £3.50 

McGuigans   £5.99 

Beer/Cider10/12pk   £10.00 

Uncle Ben Rice  £1.00 

Felix/Whiskas £3.75  £3.00 

Fairy Liquid  £1.00 

Dino Prosecco £7.00 

Pepsi Max£1.79  BOGOF 

Quavers/Wotsists 12pk  £2.00 

Surf Powder Tropical 45 washes  £4.50 



 

 

 

 

Ringmore 

TQ7 4HL 

01548 810205 
Email: thejourneysend@btinternet.com 

 
 
 

 

Cacklers (crafting, chatting or maybe just a catch up) 4
th 

September 
 

~~~ 

 

 

Bigbury Bay Lobster – On Sale Now 
 

~~~~~ 

 

We take bookings for large private parties and tailor the menu to your Tastes and budget, we don’t 
charge for exclusive booking hire 

 
 

~~~~~ 

 

WE ARE CURRENTLY EXTREMELY BUSY, BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL 
 

~~~~~ 

 

 

 

We have a vacancy for a full time Kitchen Assistant, meals provided, competitive 

rates of pay, Apprenticeship available 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Opening Times Food Served 

Tues-Friday Tues-Sat 

12.00-3.00 & 6-11.00 12.00-2.00 & 6-9.00 

Sat 12-11.00 Sunday 12.00-2.30 

Sunday 12-10.30 

mailto:thejourneysend@btinternet.com
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